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Good morning Chair Joseph Souki, Vice-Chair Karen Awana, and members of
the House Committee on Transportation

I am Mark Moses, Director of the Office of Veterans Services (OVS). I
appreciate this opportunity to strongly support H.B. 2351. This measure requires
veterans who submit application for veteran's license plates to provide most
recent discharge document that indicates an honorable discharge from the
military.

Veteran license plates identify individuals who have served this country. The
veteran community and the general pUblic believe that individuals who fail to
meet certain standards of behavior and who received a less than honorable
discharge should not be recognized as a veteran. The law as currently written
allows those with less than an honorable discharge to receive a veteran's license
plate. This measure corrects that oversight.

The OVS supports this measure as long as its implementation does not impact
or replace the priorities set forth in the Executive Supplemental Budget for Fiscal
Years 2010-2011.

Thank you for this opportunity to speak on behalf of Hawaii's veteran community.

I will respond to questions from the committee.
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February 8, 2010

The Honorable Joseph M. Souki, Chair
and Committee Members

Committee on Transportation
House of Representatives
State of Hawaii
State Capitol, Room 403
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813

Dear Chair Souki and Committee Members:

Subject: H.B. No. 2351, Relating to Veterans

The City and County of Honolulu is in favor of H.B. No. 2351 which requires proof of
honorable service as a condition for issuance of any military specialty license plates.

This bill clearly specifies honorable service as oppose to the current law that implies
honorable service as a prerequisite for issuance.

The City and County of Honolulu recommends your favorable action on H.B. No. 2351.

Sincerely,

/J , A'~.'1
~~J .JJ

DENNIS A. KAMIMURA
Licensing Administrator
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Aloha Representatives Joseph M. Souki, Chair, Karen Leinani Awana, Vice Chair, and
members of the Committee. My name is Fred Ballard, President Oahu Veterans Coun­
cil. The Oahu Veterans Council is comprised of over 35 Oahu veteran organizations
that in tum represent over 80,000 veterans and their families. The Council's
legislative committee met last month and voted unanimously to communicate our com­
plete support of House Bill 2351.

It is only right that a veteran should submit his application for a special license plate
with proofofbeing honorably discharged from the United States Military. An individ­
ual with less than honorable discharge has no right to the benefits afforded those who
serve honorably.

The Oahu Veterans Council strongly supports the passage of House Bill 2351.

Mahalo for allowing us the opportunity to testify in support of this very important bill.

fhted 9Jai£aJt.d
Fred Ballard
President.
Oahu Veterans Council
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